
CARES Act Payments to Hospital Direct Care and Nondirect Care Workers FAQs 

Updated July 9, 2020 

Q1:  Are workers in Long-term Care Hospitals (LTCHs) eligible for direct care and nondirect care 
payments under the CARES Act? 

Response: Yes, LTCHs are hospitals.  Direct care workers and nondirect care workers are eligible for 
payments if the employer requested funding.   

All other conditions for these payments apply, including timely filing and reconciliation of payments.  

CARES Act Payments to Hospitals FAQ 

Updated July 9, 2020 

Q1. Are Long-term Care Hospitals (LTCH) eligible for CARES Act funding to hospitals?  

Response: Yes. LTCHs are specialty hospitals so they qualify for the additional $50,000 CARES Act 
payments and COVID-19 positive payments. 

All other conditions for these payments apply, including timely filing and reconciliation of payments.  

 


